
The Salford Diocese School for 

Children & Young People with SEND 

Headteacher’s Message:  

Dear Parents/ Carers,  
I hope you and your families are keeping well? 
  
As the Government continue to impose further restrictions to manage the pandemic nationally, the message for schools is really clear; we 
must remain open and continue to do all we can to keep the members of our school communities safe and well. At St John Vianney 
School, we are continuing to work through our reopening plan and push hand hygiene and social distancing messages in all we do. We 
are thankful, that to date, our immediate school community remains COVID free and a safe environment for all the children, staff and 
visitors. It is a challenge in having to work differently each day, but the children are responding to the changes we have to put in place in 
a really cooperative and considerate way. Thank you for your continued support in getting children into school each day. Their attend-
ance at school has ensured that they are not falling behind in their learning. 
  
Next Thursday, October 1st is our remote ‘Welcome Evening’. We have, as explained previously, needed to postpone the opportunity to 
welcome you into school next week, but are setting up a series of remote activities for you to get out key messages and for you to meet 

(virtually) with class teams. On Monday we will send you 2 short presentations that we would have used on Thursday evening. One will be from myself and the other 
from the Key Stage Coordinator responsible for your child’s Key Stage in school. These presentations will give you information about the school and our new routines 
and show how you can help us get the best out of your child’s experience this year. On Thursday the team of staff will remain in school from 3.30pm-5.00pm and are 
available for a telephone conversation with you, should you request one. This will be an opportunity to speak to you individually about how your child has started the 
new term and answer any questions you wish to pose. Can I ask please, that if you wish to have a ‘one to one’ call with the class teacher/team that you call the Admin 
team on 0161 881 7843 on Monday or Tuesday and they will set up an appointment time for your call. Thank you for your support in this and I hope the presentations 
we send you find useful. 
  
We will of course look forward to welcoming you back into school when we are able to do so. Please ensure you read through the mid-week information we sent this 
week which includes; the Wednesday Word, an information letter on ‘Zones of Regulation’ and a letter from Public Health England on testing for the Coronavirus. 
  
Should you have any queries or issues please contact the staff Admin team and we will respond as quickly as possible. Best wishes for the weekend and the week ahead. 
  
 
Best wishes 

Mr A Moloney 

@StJohnVianneySc 

Some of our 

Stars of The 

Week last 

week!  

Literacy 
 
There continues to be a real buzz around books this week. Key Stage 4 are reading “Buddy” by Nigel Hinton. The pupils 
have been looking at the context of the book and what life was like in the 1980s for teens... Some of us have been able to 
give the pupils first-hand knowledge! :)  
I have been liaising with Book Trust about this year's library pack and their Book Buzz 
initiative. It will mean lots more books coming our way which is always a good thing!  
 
 
Take a look at their website for great book recommendations. Www.booktrust.org.uk 
 
Finally our Safeguarding team have bought lots of books to help our students with things 
like online safety, friendships etc. There are some fantastic books available.  
 
Have a lovely literary weekend. Ms Nesbitt  

http://www.booktrust.org.uk/


Introducing... Mr Wood 

 

Role in School: Class 2 Teacher  

 What I’ve been doing this week: I 

have had a very busy week this 

week! We have been learning about 

place value in Maths, deserts in Topic and did a 

great experiment in Science, where we studied the 

changing state of chocolate from solid, to liquid and 

back to solid again! We also had lots of fun at the 

park! 

What is best about being in SJV? The relationships 

between staff and pupils; it’s such a great place to 

work and every day is different! 

 It would be even better if…We had a hydrotherapy 

pool or astro turf sports pitches; they would be a 

fantastic resource. 

 Hopes and dreams for the future: : To continue to 

watch the pupils in my class make progress in both 

their learning and friendships!  

Christmas Fair
A Day in the life of… Reece 

 

What I've been doing this 

week: I have made a wood-

en boat, been bowling and 

enjoyed Harry Potter! 

 

What is the best thing about being in SJV? 
My friends. 
 
It would be even better if… We had a Swim-
ming pool. 
 
Hopes and dreams for the future:  I would 
like to be a dancer or an actor. 

 
 
 
 

Our Catholic School 
It has been really nice to be at SJV and get back to our ‘new normal’. The students of SJV 

are doing so well with the changes within the school designed to keep them safe and 

there is just a lovely atmosphere within school; you can see and feel the Holy Spirit in 

action! 

Our gospel and our continuing focus in SJV is looking at the strong and powerful message 

from Isaiah 41; 10, as it is so fitting in these times.  

 ‘So do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dismayed, for I am your God. I will strengthen you and help you; I will uphold 

you with my righteous right hand.’ 

God is always with us. He is with you, day and night, no matter what you’re going through. During this challenging time 
we need to remember we are not alone. It continues to be a challenging time and uncertain for some but please take 
peace in this piece of scripture and the comfort that faith can provide.  
Within SJV this week in our Catholic school we have continued to help the learners settle into the new normal and get to 
know their bubble and their staff. Father Desmond and I have been putting a list of ways we can support the spirituality 
of the school in these challenging times. We had a fire drill and it was the first time the whole school has been together; it 
was just wonderful, (each in our own areas of the main yard in our bubbles), but seeing the whole school together was a 
real joy. 
Within RE we have been looking at their gifts and talents and what makes our learners unique and 
special. We have looked at key Bible stories and messages on how we should use our gifts and talents 
wisely. With our older learners we have been exploring faith and even looking at the design argument 
for God. Looking how, for example, an eye is so unique and special, doesn’t it suggest that there is a 
reason and a designer behind the universe? It made for some very interesting lessons and debates 
and a very fascinating cooperative learning quiz! The learners have come up with some great facts to 
show how unique the eye is. Did you know women blink twice as much as men? If you want to know 
why ask one of our Key Stage 4/5 students! Mrs Garfin. 



 
 

 

 

 

Class 6 have been making 

playdough faces in art. Miss Shaw  Class 6 

Class 12 went to Longford Park to have some amaz-
ing transitional bonding and worked together to 
build team spirit. What a beautiful afternoon we had. 
Thank you class 12. Mrs Shawcross. 

Class 12 

School Diaries 

Pupils home school diaries are a quick and easy 

way for us to communicate with you. It’s a great 

tool to share information with us about your child 

such as appointments, experiences they have had 

at the weekend and in the holidays!  

It is also a reference book. You will find useful in-

formation in the diary to help support your child’s 

school day. This year you will find new information 

about ‘keeping safe’. We have added some useful 

websites, where you and your child can find sup-

port if needed. 

Home School Agreement and Rules and Responsi-

ble Internet Use 

Once you have read the agreements please can 

you and child sign where indicated on the page? 

Thank you for your continued support – Mrs Griffin 

Family Liaison Officer 

 

Post 16 visited King 

George Park in Altrincham 

and had an amazing walk. 

They all enjoyed the fresh air 

and some stone skimming on 

the lake.  Mr Kanakides 

Post 

16 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

It is a key word sign– supported 

communication system based on 

British Sign Language. All staff 

use Signalong and this week we 

are learning how to sign “To Talk/

Chat” 

Class 4 have had a lovely after-
noon in Heaton Park this week, 
we took a rainy walk through 
the woods to find the lake and 
enjoyed social time on the park, 
testing scientific theories with a 
seesaw and overcoming fears 
on the climbing frame! Miss 
Walsh 

Class 4 

Last week Class 10 visited Media City and Salford Quays as part of 

their photography work. The students worked really well as a group 

and enjoyed using the SLR cameras, as well as adhering to the socially 

distancing guidelines. Miss Wood 

Class 10-Media City 





This September, to help our Children &Young People to develop the ability to self-regulate effec-

tively, we have begun to incorporate the ZONES of Regulation programme into our school curricu-

lum. Please enjoy reading the information pack sent out to all parents and carers this week. Feel 

free to question your child about their ZONES learning. Mr McLoughlin 

Thank you 

 

Leah surprised Miss Morley & Miss 

Shenton this week with these beau-

tiful pictures she had done. Thank 

you Leah Great work!! 

Class 2 enjoyed a great day 

out at Longford Park this 

week. The boys really made 

the most of the last days of 

Summer 2020!! Mr Wood 

Class 2 


